
Summer is definitely here. From all signs, it is going to be a very busy one. Hang on! We’ll share 
our Village with visitors and enjoy it by ourselves in the fall. 
 
- Attend City Council work session. 
 
- Reported water leak on E. 2nd and Cedar Streets. 
 
- Vacation rental inspection on E. 2nd Street. 
 
- Photos of vehicles on Marine Drive. 
 
- Resident complained of glass shards being put under a wooden fence. 
 
- Call realtor on Hill Court property regarding Scotch broom. 
 
- Attend City Council meeting. 
 
- Resident complaint of motorcycles in picnic shelter. They were gone when I arrived. 
 
- Complaint of transient climbing over fence at the Master Gardener’s garden on W. 7th Street. 
Notified Public Works and talked to neighbor. 
 
- Call from resident regarding property on Ocean View Drive, overgrown. Letter sent. 
 
- Call from resident on Lincoln Street. Vegetation is coming on to her property.. Resident called 
the property owner and the problem will be addressed. No action taken. 
 
- Restock all doggie bag dispensers. Ordered new bags. 
 
- Complaint of overgrown lot on Marine Drive. Letter sent. 
 
- Complaint of transients behind  Yachats Library. I talked to the individuals and asked them to 
leave. They were cooperative. 
 
- Walked the North 804 Trail. 
 
- Vacation rental inspection on Marine Drive. 
 
- Invasive letters sent to property owners , Quiet Water and E. 3rd Street. 
 
- Call from resident on King Street. Tree felling on and site preparation for new home on north 
Radar Road. 
 
- Talked to City Planner. No permit issued to leave wood chips on neighboring property. 
 
- Property on W. 2nd Street has been brush cut. 
 
- Email from property owner on E. 3rd Street. Needed contact information for contractors that 
can take care of the invasive species problem. Emailed the contact information. 
 
- Attended the reception for the new City Administrator, Joan Davies. 



 
- Email from property owner on Marine Drive. Tall grass has been brush cut and the hedge will 
be dealt with this week (June 27 - July 2), Work has already begun. 
 
- Email regarding a BBQ at the Lions Club. No City Business License and no County Health 
permit. I will check with the individual. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Donald W. Niskanen, CEP 
Code Enforcement Officer 
 


